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The Helpline was particularly quiet for the month of November. We did
receive one very fruitful call from a Reverend Dave Haig, otherwise
known as “Reverend Dave”. He is the pastor of St. Luke’s on the Hill
church in Mechanicville. He was inquiring if NA might be interested in
starting a meeting in his facility. He explained that several of his
parishioners had died in the past couple of years as a direct result of
the disease of addiction, and after some research realized there were
few meetings in this area.  
The ARANA and ABCDRNA are pleased to announce the formation of a
new meeting to start on January 2, 2016. The meeting “Journey on the
Hill Group of Narcotics Anonymous will meet on Saturdays at 9:00 AM
at 40 McBride Rd. in the town of Mechanicville, NY. The meeting will
follow the 12-Traditions of Narcotics Anonymous and have no
affiliation with the church, and “The Good Reverend Dave” is in
complete understanding of this fact.
Also, of note, I forwarded the electronic invoice for Voice Nation to
our Regional Secretary, and also forwarded an invoice with a past due
balance. Other than this there is currently one meeting that needs
updated on the recorded messages and this will be done shortly.
In Loving Service,
Adam B.


